Hospital Capsules

Beatrice H. Hill

Final plans for the study of recreation in hospitals—being made by the National Recreation Association in conjunction with the Council for the Advancement of Hospital Recreation — were discussed at a meeting in Philadelphia in October.

Present were: Dr. Martin Meyer, Division of Mental Health, Indianapolis; Dr. John Silson, medical research expert. New York City; Madolin E. Cannon and Lillian Summers, American National Red Cross, Washington, D.C.; William Lawler, National Association of Recreation Therapists; R. C. Boyd, American Association of Health, Physical Education and Recreation; Dr. Gerald Fitzgerald, University of Minnesota; Dr. Edith Ball, New York University; Russell Dean, Office of Vocational Rehabilitation, Department of Health, Education and Welfare, Washington, D.C., Alfred Jensen and Beatrice H. Hill. National Recreation Association, New York City; Dr. Harold Meyer, University of North Carolina; Percy Clapp, Veterans Administration, Washington. D.C.; Dr. John Hineman, American Medical Association, Chicago; Dr. Maximilian Menkes, American Psychiatric Association, Washington, D.C.

At the meeting it was brought out

MRS. HILL is the NRA consultant on
hospital recreation.

that the American Psychiatric Association, American Hospital Association, and the American Medical Association Council on Professional Practices are interested in the study and will cooperate.

It was decided to conduct the study somewhat differently than previously planned:

- 1. A very brief questionnaire to go to every administrator of every hospital in this country to establish exactly where hospital recreation exists.
- 2. Upon return of these, to pick two hundred of what appear to be the most extensive programs and to send out a detailed questionnaire to the administrators at these hospitals. This questionnaire to be designed to evaluate the place of recreation in a hospital setting. A summary of this part of the study is to be sent to the American Medical Association and American Hospital Association for their advice on criteria.
- 3. To send a detailed questionnaire to every recreation professional working in hospitals to determine education and experience backgrounds, job responsibilities and any other facts which will help decide who is responsible for hospital recreation today and what is being done.
- 4. To send a questionnaire to colleges giving graduate and undergraduate curricula in hospital recreation concerning curricula subject matter.

FOLDING BANQUET TABLES If you are on the Roard of your Church, Lodge, Club, School, etc., you will be interested in this modern Kolding Ranquet Table. Completely finished tops, resistant to most scrying hazards. Used with or without table cloths. Write for Table and Truck Catalog and special price discounts to institutions and organizations, Monroe Co., 181 Church St., Colfax, la.

Italian Mosaic Tile Set . . \$4.95

Create your own decorations with this marvelous, new easy-do ceramic tile kit. Contains ready cut frame (for hot-plate or wall plaque) Handsome Italian ceramic tiles, special mosaic tile cement, groat, & simple-to-follow instructions.

DEXTRA Crafts & Toys, Inc., Dept R4 1246 Commonwealth Ave., Boston 34, Mass.

Wear Your Golden Age Club Pin With Pride Wherever You May Go



Designed by representatives of over 100 Golden Age clubs and used nationally.

Gold colored metal with evergreen tree in jewelers' enamel. Symbolic of long life,

EXACT SIZE strength and perseverance. The words LOVE, PLAY, LEARN, SERVE (greatest values of club membership) enameled in black. The border is a laurel wreath for honor. Safety catch.

Available Only to Authentic Clubs.

50c each, minimum order 10 pins.

James Spencer & Co. Philodelphio 6, Pa.

PERSONNEL NOTES

• The National Recreation Association was one of the cooperating agencies participating in the National Conference on Professional Preparation of Recreation Personnel, held in Washington, D.C., in November. Other organizations included the American Camping Association, American Recreation Society, College Recreation Association, National Association of Social Workers, National Industrial Association, Society of State Directors of Health, Physical Education and Recreation, and The Athletic Institute. The conference was sponsored by the American Association of Health, Physical Education and Recreation and dealt with recreation curriculum at the undergraduate and graduate level. Approximately eighty-five delegates, including W. C. Sutherland of NRA, attended representing schools and cooperating agencies.

• Another appointment has been made to the NRA National Internship Program. Charles Hoefer, Jr., started December 3 in Oakland, California, where he will intern under the close supervision of Jay Ver Lee, superintendent of the local department. Mr. Hoefer received an AA degree from Kemper Military School, Boonville, Mississippi, and his bachelor's degree in recreation at the University of Illinois. While still in training he received experience in the recreation departments at Urbana and Decatur, Illinois.

